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for high school and vocational school students in 

Taiwan. Through group discussion and practical 

application, scholars and experts taught and shared 

their experiences and methods of conducting 

research, ways to search for resources, tips for 

generating research questions, guidance for writing 

scholarly papers, and hacks for creating online 

surveys. This was a strong introduction into the 

world of scholarly research for these high school 

students. 

The NCL first held this camp in 2015, which 

was well-received by high school teachers, parents, 

and students. This year marks the fourth year of the 

camp and the first year it was also held in central 

and southern Taiwan. The camp ran from July 9-27, 

2018 held respectively in the NCL (from July 9 to 

13), Taichung Jingwu Library (from July 16 to 20), 

and Kaohsiung Main Public Library (from July 23 

to 27). 

Director-General Shu-hsien Tseng (center, front row) and 
attendees at Young Scholars Cultivation Camp.

 ■  NCL Holds a Ceremony Marking the 
Start of the 2018 Summer Internship 
Program

On July 3, 2018, a ceremony was held at the 

National Central Library (NCL) for Taiwan’s 

Library and Information Science students marking 

the start of their summer internships. Participating 

in this year’s four-week program, taking place 

from July 2-27, were 11 students from the Library 

and Information Sciences and Public Affairs 

Administration departments of four universities: 

National Taiwan University, Fu Jen University, 

Tamkang University,  and Nat ional Taitung 

University. 

Under the guidance of library staff, the interns 

studied different aspects of the library’s technical, 

reader, and promotional services. The curriculum 

included the categorization techniques of books, 

audio-visual material and electronic resource; 

depositing publications; producing e-books; working 

with library collections; and circulation services. 

The course content was meticulously planned by the 

various library departments to ensure that interns 

gained rich practical experience.

Deputy Director-General Ying-mei Wu (center, front row), 
Prof. Yuan-ho Huang from Fu Jen University(right), and 
Head Li-chun Chen (left), together with library staff and 
interns. 

■■ �The NCL Holds 2018 Basic Training 
in Library Information Organization 
Workshop

The National Central Library (NCL) and the 

Library Association of the Republic of China 

(Taiwan) co-hosted 2018 Basic Training in Library 


